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Andrew Chinn Concert

Weekly Newsletter

On Friday, Australian religious songwriter and singer, Andrew Chinn, visited our school to share his songs with our students. Andrew’s songs, such as 'These Hands', 
'Rainbow', 'An African Blessing' and 'Rise Up!' are used in classrooms and liturgies around Australia, New Zealand, USA and Canada. 

We thank Andrew for the interactive concerts that were enjoyed by all!

WEDNESDAY 14 August 2024 WEEK 4, TERM 3

See our Facebook page for more photos
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From the Principal
The Assumption – Thursday 15 August
This Thursday, 15 August, is the Feast of the Assumption 
of the Blessed Virgin Mary and is a Holy Day of Obligation.  
The Feast of the Assumption commemorates Mary’s 

entrance into Heaven, body and soul, and as a College 
community we will commemorate the feast day with a whole 

school Mass.  It is what we Catholics call a Holy Day of Obligation, 
and Father Olek clarified the nature of this observance well in last Sunday’s 
parish bulletin:

‘Holy Days of Obligation’ are special occasions on which Catholics are obliged 
to attend Mass. “On Sundays and other holy days of obligation, the faithful are 
to refrain from engaging in work or activities that hinder the worship owed to 
God, the joy proper to the Lord’s Day, the performance of the works of mercy, 
and the appropriate relaxation of mind and body” (Catechism of the Catholic 
Church 2185).

Aside from every Sunday of the year, there are two “Holy Days of Obligation” 
in Australia. These are Christmas Day (25 December) and the Feast of the 
Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary (15 August). 

Pope Benedict XVI spoke beautifully of the Assumption of Mary in the following 
manner when he stated that “While she lived on this earth, Mary could only be 
close to a few people.  Being in God, who is close to us, actually, “within” all 
of us, Mary shares in this closeness of God.  Being in God and with God, she is 
close to each one of us, knows our hearts, can hear our prayers, can help us with 
her motherly kindness and has been given to us, as the Lord said, precisely as a 
“mother” to whom we can turn at every moment.”

May we turn to Mary who is close to us and receive from her, Jesus her son, the 
bread of life.”

Vinnies Fundraising in Term 3 
During Term 3, the Tenison Woods College community will be supporting the 
Vinnie’s Winter Appeal.  This appeal provides emergency relief to people at risk 
and experiencing homelessness in our communities.  Each year, through the 
generous support of our students, families and staff, we make a difference to 
the lives of many this winter.  Our commitment is intensified and celebrated 
strongly this week.

Vinnies Day – Friday 16 August
Vinnies Day will take place on Friday 16 August.  Students from Early Learning 
to Year 12 are encouraged to wear comfy casual clothes and donate gold coins 
which will go directly to the Winter Appeal.  To assist in helping you discern 
donations:  
 
Junior School: Please donate a non-perishable food item for Vinnies. 
Alternatively, families could donate winter essentials such as new: warm pj’s, 
socks or undergarments.
 
Early Learning and Community Centre and Middle School: Please donate a 
non-perishable food item for Vinnies, such as canned Harvest meals, soup, 
veggies, tuna, or baked beans, long life milk, spaghetti, or pasta.
 

Senior School: Please donate a toiletry item for Vinnies. Example: shampoo, 
conditioner, body wash, face cleanser, tooth brush, or tooth paste
 
The Vinnies Winter Sleepout - Year 11 and 12 - Friday 16 August
The Vinnies Winter Sleepout for Year 11 and 12 students will take place on Friday 
16 August.  This optional event, which currently has over thirty participants, 
aims to raise vital funds for the most vulnerable people in our communities.  
Those attending the Sleepout will swap their usual cosy beds and food choices 
for a night without the comforts of home.  By choosing to do this they are 
experiencing, for just one night, a small part of what those facing disadvantage 
suffer every day.  Additionally, students, and staff, who are not able to stay the 
night may choose to live without all their usual comforts and donate what they 
would have spent.  

Students are encouraged to register their interest for this event via the Forms 
link in the SEQTA Notices and then set their own fundraising goals.  
 
CESA Community LLL Perception Surveys
By the conclusion of Week 5 of Term 3 all Catholic Schools in South Australia 
will complete the CESA Living, Learning, Leading Perception Surveys.  The 
surveys are a product of a collaboration between Catholic Education SA (CESA) 
and Curtin University and are focussed on the development, validation and use 
of a system-wide survey to examine the understanding of the vision and extent 
to which Catholic Education SA's Living Learning Leading Framework is taking 
place in schools as perceived by students, family and staff. 

Each survey has been trialled, refined and piloted in a range of CESA school 
settings and the development team is confident that schools will derive very 
useful information for planning and improvement.

Reception enrolments 2025
I advise parents and caregivers that interviews are well under way for all 
2025 Reception Enrolments.  We invite parents or caregivers and students to 
schedule an interview time with Mrs Francesca Dickson, Head of Junior School, 
to formalise their child’s enrolment for 2025.  If you have a child who is due to 
start school in 2025 and have not received a letter, please contact Enrolment 
Registrar Tracey Davey on 08 8725 5455 who will help you organise this.

Student Exemption Form required for absences over 5 days.
If your child will be absent from school for more than 5 days, please ensure 
that you contact the Administration Office to obtain a Student Exemption Form. 
All absenteeism for more than 5 days is approved by the College Principal and 
entered into our Attendance system to ensure accurate records are maintained 
and family’s government benefits and allowances are protected.

School Crossing Reminders
I remind parents about the 25kmph speed limit through the School Crossing 
when the lights are flashing or at any time when children are present.
  
Crossing monitors are on duty from 8:20am – 8:40am in the morning and from 
3:10pm – 3:30pm in the afternoon to cross children safely.  If a parent or child 
pedestrian is stopped there, waiting to cross, even before the crossing monitors 
have arrived please stop and allow them to cross. 

Please note that it is a legal obligation for drivers at the crossing when the lights 
are flashing and it is not attended by crossing guards: 

•	 25kmh must be attained BEFORE the 25 sign, and the drivers must STOP 
when adults OR children have stood at the side to try and cross. 

•	 Speed must NOT be increased until AFTER the 50kmh sign. 

As per legislation, you are also asked not to obstruct the crossing, whilst waiting 
in a line-up of traffic.  

We are looking at measures with the City of Mount Gambier to minimise the 
congestion in and around our carparks, but I ask for your cooperation, presence 
and patience during these challenging winter weeks. 

Wellbeing Initiative - Classroom Pulse ‘Check-In’ 
As in past years, each term this year during week 5 and 6 every student in a 
Catholic School in South Australia will participate in a simple online Classroom 
Pulse Check-In.  This Check-In has been developed to ascertain how students 
are currently feeling about their experience in school.  It is tailored to allow your 
child’s teacher(s) to Check-In and provide immediate feedback and support to 
them.  The Check-In will be carried out during the school day.

There are a range of simple questions about your child’s life at school, their 
identity as a person and a learner, their sense of belonging, safety, and 
friendships.  A sample of the Check-In can be found here www.cesa.catholic.
edu.au/classroompulse
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Andrew Chinn Workshops and Concert
The Junior School had a fun and spirit-filled day on Friday last week with 
Australian religious songwriter and singer, Andrew Chinn. We use many of 
Andrew’s songs in liturgies and prayer, including songs such as 'These Hands' 
and 'Shine Among Them'. We had lots of superstar students who were called 
up on stage to share their talents and lead their peers. Andrew brings an energy 
that reinvigorates students’ love of music through engaging and animated 
performances. We look forward to seeing these songs being used in the 
classroom and chapel.

Term 3 Masses in the College Chapel 
Mass is celebrated each Thursday of the term and is led by a different year level 
each week. Mass begins at 9:10am in the College Chapel. All are welcome to 
join us for these masses.

Upcoming Masses and Liturgies
**This week - Thursday 15 August- Whole School Mass (BHS) 9:00am
Thursday 22 August- 9:10am- Year 11 Mass
Tuesday 27 August- Reception Liturgy (11:20am) and Year 3 Liturgy (12:00pm)
Thursday 29 August- 9:10am- Year 7 Mass

FROM THE PARISH

Curry Night – Friday, 16 August
The first of two Parish Curry Nights will take place on Friday, 16 August. The 
hall will be open from 5.30pm for 6.00pm dinner. Tickets are now available 
for purchase from Trybooking: https://www.trybooking.com/CUAGH  until 
Wednesday, 14 August. The cost will be $12 for adults, $8 for children (8-12 
years) and $35 for a family. Please BYO drinks. Bring along your family and 
friends to enjoy an evening of good company and delicious food.

St Paul’s Children’s Choir
The Children’s Choir will have a rehearsal on Monday, 19 August at 6.00pm in 
the choir loft of St Paul’s, in preparation for the upcoming Family Mass. Children 
aged 8 and up are invited to come along. For any inquiries, please contact 
Debbie 0473 182 446
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CIM Team News
Whole School Mass
Tomorrow, Thursday 15 August, we invite parents and 

carers to our Whole School Mass in the Barrie Holmes 
Stadium at 9am . This Mass is to celebrate the Assumption of 

the Blessed Virgin Mary which is a holy day of obligation for Catholics. 

The Catholic Church designates certain holy days throughout the year as days 
of obligation, where the faithful are required to participate in Mass. These 
Catholic holy days reflect the importance of these celebrations in the liturgical 
calendar. Father Peter will help us to reflect on the importance of Mary, Mother 
of God, where when the course of her earthly life was finished, was taken up 
body and soul into the glory of heaven.

Seating for guests will be along the side wall of the gym. We look forward to 
you joining us.

Whole School Vinnies Day to support the Mount Gambier St Vincent de 
Paul Society
Whole School Vinnies Day will take place this Friday, 16 August. Students from 
Early Learning to Year 12 are encouraged to wear comfy casual clothes and 
donate gold coins which go directly to the Winter Appeal. Please refer to the 
poster for suggested donations which will be delivered to Vinnies and directly 
support our local community.

Celebrating Saint Mary of the Cross MacKillop
On Thursday of last week, we celebrated the Feast Day of one of our Founders, 
Saint Mary of the Cross MacKillop. A small group of students nominated 
themselves to help celebrate St Mary of the Cross MacKillop Feast Day at Mary 
MacKillop School, Penola.  Read about some of their highlights below -

“I enjoyed doing all of the activities and making new friends”- Bella-Mia Mya 
(Year 5)

“Making Mary MacKillop figurines and going to the Andrew Chinn Concert”- 
Eden Harvey (Year 4) Click here to read

August Edition Out Now!

Parish Planned Giving Rebate
I remind families that parents contributing to the Parish Planned Giving may 
claim a rebate from Tuition Fees of 50% of their contribution up to a maximum 
claim of $750. Official Parish receipts are to be presented to the Finance 
Department for a deduction to be made.
 
God Bless,
David Mezinec | Principal

VINNIES DAY
Friday 16th August 2024

WHOLE SCHOOL:
Comfy Casual Clothes Day

Please bring gold coins 
to donate to Vinnies

ELCC AND  
MIDDLE SCHOOL:

Please donate a  
non-perishable food item  

for Vinnies. 
Example: 

Canned Harvest meals,
 soup, veggies, tuna or baked 

beans, longlife milk, 
spaghetti or pasta.

SENIOR 
SCHOOL:

 Please donate a toiletry  
item for Vinnies. 

Example: shampoo, 
conditioner, body wash,  

face cleanser, tooth brush,  
or tooth paste

JUNIOR 
SCHOOL:

 Please donate a non-perishable food item  
for Vinnies.

Alternatively, families could donate winter 
essentials such as new: warm pj’s, socks or 

undergarments.

Donations are required for  
local families in need!

https://www.trybooking.com/CUAGH
https://indd.adobe.com/view/b103e4b0-4a48-4541-8614-5d24ae51fd74
https://indd.adobe.com/view/6867ccd1-1024-48e4-a9de-5822d95f6b9b
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Upcoming Key Dates 
	
WEEK 4
Thursday 15 August
•	 Whole School Mass | Barrie Holmes Stadium, 9:00am
•	 Science Week 
•	 SAPSASA State Soccer Carnival | Adelaide
•	 Open Boys Basketball Finals | Adelaide
•	 2024 Newcastle University Science and Engineering Challenge | Wulanda

Friday 16 August
•	 Vinnies Day | Casual Clothes
•	 Vinnies Winter Sleepout | 5:30pm, under the Sails
•	 Science Week 
•	 SAPSASA State Soccer Carnival | Adelaide
•	 Years 4-6 Assembly | MacKillop Junior School, 2:05pm - 2:35pm
•	 Years R-1 Assembly | MacKillop Junior School, 2:40pm - 3:10pm
•	 SAPOL Thinkuknow Presentation | Years 3-6 Lecture Theatre 9am - 12pm

WEEK 5
Monday 19 August
•	 2025 Subject Counselling - Mt Gambier | Lecture Theatre 
•	 Catholic Schools Open Week 
•	 Book Week
•	 School Photos | Library, 8:30am - 3:40pm
•	 2025 Year 7 Subject Finalisation | St Anthony's, Millicent | 5pm - 6pm 

Tuesday 20 August
•	 2025 Subject Counselling - Mt Gambier | Lecture Theatre 
•	 Catholic Schools Open Week 
•	 Book Week
•	 School Photos | Library, 8:30am - 3:40pm
•	 ICAS Science Competition
•	 Years 10-12 Girls Football Finals | Adelaide 
•	 2025 Year 7 Subject Finalisation | Mary MacKillop Memorial School, Penola,  

4:30pm - 5:30pm
•	 2025 Year 7 Subject Finalisation | Naracoorte Town Hall, 6:30pm - 7:30pm

Wednesday 21 August
•	 Catholic Schools Open Week 
•	 Book Week
•	 Year 7-9 Webchoice 2025
•	 ICAS Spelling Bee Competition 
•	 Year 11/12 Boys Football Finals | Adelaide 
•	 2025 Senior School Subject Counselling | St Anthony's, Millicent,  

4:30pm - 6:30pm 

Thursday 22 August
•	 Catholic Schools Open Week 
•	 Book Week
•	 Year 7-9 Webchoice 2025
•	 Year 11 Parish Mass | Chapel, 9:10am - 10:10am
•	 2025 Year 7 Subject Finalisation | Front Office, Mt Gambier New Students,  

3:30pm - 4:20pm
•	 2025 Senior School Subject Counselling | Mary MacKillop Memorial School 

Penola, 4:30pm - 7:30pm 

Friday 23 August
•	 Catholic Schools Open Week 
•	 Book Week
•	 SPASASA Regional Golf Day	
•	 2024 SACE Dance Performing Arts Showcase | Sir Robert Helpmann 

Theatre, 8:30am - 3:20pm
•	 Vinnes Book Sale | Under the Sails, 8:30am - 10:00am 
•	 Book Week Parade | Around the School, 9am - 10am 
•	 2024 Dance Performing Arts Showcase | Sir Robert Helpmann Theatre,  

7pm - 9pm 

Year 7-9 Girls Football Success
On Thursday, our Year 7-9 girls travelled to McDonald Park (East Gambier 
Football Club) to participate in the Knockout Football tournament against Grant 
High School and Naracoorte High School. The team showcased a remarkable 
combination of talent and experience, seamlessly working together to excel in 
each game. 

The first match against Grant High School was a high scoring game for our team 
who's defense, spearheaded by Gracie was steadfast. The team demonstrated 
excellent teamwork, with seven different players scoring goals, reflecting our 
unselfish play and ability to make the best choices. Our passing and connections 
through the midfield were particularly effective.

In the final match against Naracoorte High School, Tenison Woods College 
displayed dominance from the start, securing a commanding win. Kalani Dunn 
made a remarkable impact by scoring four goals in the opening minutes. Once 
again, our defense was exemplary. 

Overall, the team’s leadership was outstanding, with Captains Bell and Asha 
setting a high standard both on and off the field. The players exhibited advanced 
skills, including effective one-on-one confrontations and smooth ball transitions 
through the midfield. The team’s morale and mutual support were also significant 
highlights of the day.

Congratulations to all players for their exceptional effort and sportsmanship 
throughout the tournament!

Dance Showcase - Tickets Now Live
'Escapism'

Year 7-12 Dance showcase (Tenison's first!) - Friday 23 August  (Week 5)

The performance is centred around the theme of escapism, promising a 
captivating journey through a range of emotions and dance genre and styles. It’s a 
wonderful opportunity for friends and family to witness the dedication and effort 
our dancers have put in.

Click here for tickets and more information.

https://www.countryarts.org.au/events/escapism/
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Year 9/10 Knockout Netball
Advance to Division 1 Final

Last Monday marked the final day of the Knockout Netball Carnivals, held indoors 
at Wulanda Recreation Centre. The 9/10 girls team played exceptionally well 
throughout the day, securing convincing victories in all four of their matches.

In the minor rounds, they faced Millicent High School, St Martins Lutheran College 
and later Mount Gambier High School, emerging with strong victories in each 
game. These wins secured their position at the top of their pool, setting up a 
match against Bordertown High School, who were second in another pool.

The team made a strong start, limiting Bordertown High School to just three goals 
in the first half. Their impressive defensive performance continued into the second 
half, with the ball rarely reaching the goal circle. We were eventual winners by over 
20 goals. This dominant performance has earned them a spot in the Division 1 
knockout netball finals. The team will compete alongside the Year 7/8 and Open 
teams in Adelaide during Week 6.

We thank Kelly Lockwood for attending the day and umpiring for us.

Junior School Music is Alive with 
Colour!

Junior School Music has received two exciting new teaching tools; a note worthy 
rug and a very colourful group loop. Both items are used in Junior School 
classroom music lessons. 

The note worthy rug has 24 squares around the edge each with a different musical 
note or symbol and a music stave in the middle. The floor rug is used for musical 
games, teaching note values, signs and symbols. 

The group loop is a giant stretchy band that encourages group cooperation, 
interaction and creative movement in the music lesson.

Students have been having so much fun in the music lesson using these new 
items which are proving to be highly interactive.

AFL National Championships
Congratulations to both Angus Clarke (Year 12) & Harvey Croker (Year 10) who 
have represented South Australia in the AFL National Championships.

Angus’ U18 side secured a win over the Allies in their four-game round-robin 
series. These championships feature the best young players from across the 
country showcasing their talent to the country prior to the upcoming AFL 
National Draft later this year. 

Harvey’s U16 side ended the championships with a 3-1 win-loss record after 
their narrow loss to Victoria Country in their final match of the championships.

Tenison Woods College congratulates both boys on this outstanding 
achievement.  

Harvey Croker Angus Clarke
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Uniform Shop Opening Hours
A reminder that the Uniform Shop will not open on Thursday 6 June, due to the 
Student Free Day. Apologies for any inconvenience. 

Opening Hours
Tuesday          8:00am – 12:00pm
Wednesday   8:00am – 12:00pm
Thursday       12:30pm – 4:30pm

Online Store
To access the online Uniform Shop please click here.

Kylie Watson  |  Uniform Shop

Year 9/10 Agriculture 
Lamb Marking

A big thank you goes out to Nick and Sarai Jenkin in providing the Year 9 and 
10 Agriculture classes the opportunity to participate in lamb marking last week .

Nick and Sarai oversaw the practical application of docking tails, castration and 
vaccination of lambs for the theory that will be studied during class. 

This is transferable across species as knowledge of animal health, humane 
treatment and industry expectations in agricultural practice.

All students keenly assisted in all tasks, enjoyed working as a team fully engaged 
in reaching the goal of processing the entire flock.

Judy Jenkin and Lewis Lean | Agriculture Teacher

https://tenisonwoodscollege.permapleat.com.au/shop
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Tenison Woods College will be holding school photographs 
in the Library on Monday 19 August and Tuesday 20 August. 
Please take some time to read through this email and familiarise 
yourself with the proceedings.

•	 You will find the school photo schedule above, please 
look for your child’s class/year level to determine what 
day and time their school photos will be.

•	 All students will be photographed for school records, 
regardless of whether they are ordering photographs.

FAMILY PHOTOGRAPHS
•	 Family photograph forms are available to collect from the 

Front Office and must be returned to the Front Office by 
Friday 16 August.

•	 Due to the short time frame between receiving envelopes 
and family photographs being taken, we will not be 
allocating individual time slots for family photos this 
year. Instead, families are asked to coordinate the day 
that works best for them (non sport uniform, etc) and 
present to the Library with their siblings during one of the 
following time slots:

Before School 8.15am - 8.40am
Recess 10.55am - 11.20am
Lunch 1.20pm - 2.00pm
After School 3.15pm - 3.40pm

•	 The PR and Events team will make every effort to 
remind our Junior School students to have their family 
photographs taken.

UNIFORM REQUIREMENTS
•	 Students are required to wear their full winter uniform - 

INCLUDING JUMPER. Please refer to the Uniform Policy 
HERE and Uniform Handbook HERE. Both are available on 
the College website.

•	 We ask that you please ensure uniforms are clean and in 
good order in preparation for Monday and Tuesday.

•	 If your child has PE on the day of their photographs, they 
will need to change into their PE uniform for this lesson.

•	 The uniform shop is open:
Tuesdays
8:00AM to 12:00PM
Wednesdays
8:00AM to 12:00PM
Thursdays
12:30PM to 4:30PM

TIME CLASS TEACHER/S
8:15 - 8:40

9:00 POPJNR Mel Van Zyl / Tania Johnston 
9:20 POPSNR Karina Clements 
9:30 POPMID Natasha Davis / Alex Window 
9:50 RAMJRS Maria Jeffrey / Rachelle Sullivan 

10:00 RDKWCS Katie Window / Chris Schebella
10:10 1CML Melissa Little
10:20 1DAISR Ashleigh Pfitzner/ Sasha Reilly
10:30 2CKD Kathryn Domaschenz
10:40 2ANANP Nick Agnew/ Nicole Philipson

10:55 - 11:20
11:20 2DAW Andy Watt
11:30 3ARTLS Rebecca Travis/ Liz Snell
11:40 3DRSJR Rayhna Stephens/ Janelle Robinson
11:50 4AGH Grace Hill 
12:00 4CKL Kelly Lockwood
12:10 5DKMTS Kylie Marlow/ Tiarna Said 
12:20 6ACRMB Carlee Ransom/ Madison Breese-Fiegert
12:30 Michael Gannon/ Madison Breese-Figert
12:40

1:20 - 2:00 
2:00
2:40

3:15 - 3:40

TUESDAY 20 AUGUST

TIME CLASS TEACHER/S
8:15 - 8:40

8:40
9:20 RBVGRS Vicki Gleed / Rachelle Sullivan
9:30 RCAOTB Amanda O’Shaughnessy / Trish Bruhn 
9:40 REMP Laura Whitehead 
9:50 1AMBKT Melissa Bucik / Kirby Turnbull

10:00 1BND Nicola Dunn
10:10 2BKC Kirsty Clifford
10:20 3BSM Stacy McCourt
10:30 5ALVRA Louise Vivian/ Rebecca Ansell
10:40 4DLR Lisa Rowntree

10:55 - 11:20
11:20 4BHJHM Jeannine Birch/ Hayley Morgan
11:30 3CKFJR Karen Fox/ Janelle Robinson 
11:40 5BTORA Tina Opperman/ Rebecca Ansell
11:50 6DGG Gina Gogel
12:00 Marc Lock
12:10 5CKVTS Krysten Von Duve/ Tiarna Said 

1:20 - 2:00 
2:00 YEAR 7
2:40 YEAR 10

3:15 - 3:40

AFTER SCHOOL - Staff and Family Photos

YEAR 9

YEAR 8
YEAR 11

6CMGMB

MONDAY 19 AUGUST

BEFORE SCHOOL - Staff and Family Photos

RECESS - Staff and Family Photos

LUNCH - Staff and Family Photos

AFTER SCHOOL - Staff and Family Photos

YEAR 12
BEFORE SCHOOL - Staff and Family Photos

RECESS - Staff and Family Photos

6BML

LUNCH - Staff and Family Photos

School Photos - Monday 19 and Tuesday 20 August
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12:30 Michael Gannon/ Madison Breese-Figert
12:40

1:20 - 2:00 
2:00
2:40

3:15 - 3:40

TUESDAY 20 AUGUST

TIME CLASS TEACHER/S
8:15 - 8:40

8:40
9:20 RBVGRS Vicki Gleed / Rachelle Sullivan
9:30 RCAOTB Amanda O’Shaughnessy / Trish Bruhn 
9:40 REMP Laura Whitehead 
9:50 1AMBKT Melissa Bucik / Kirby Turnbull

10:00 1BND Nicola Dunn
10:10 2BKC Kirsty Clifford
10:20 3BSM Stacy McCourt
10:30 5ALVRA Louise Vivian/ Rebecca Ansell
10:40 4DLR Lisa Rowntree

10:55 - 11:20
11:20 4BHJHM Jeannine Birch/ Hayley Morgan
11:30 3CKFJR Karen Fox/ Janelle Robinson 
11:40 5BTORA Tina Opperman/ Rebecca Ansell
11:50 6DGG Gina Gogel
12:00 Marc Lock
12:10 5CKVTS Krysten Von Duve/ Tiarna Said 

1:20 - 2:00 
2:00 YEAR 7
2:40 YEAR 10

3:15 - 3:40
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TUESDAY 20 AUGUST

YEAR 12
BEFORE SCHOOL - Staff and Family Photos

RECESS - Staff and Family Photos

6BML

LUNCH - Staff and Family Photos

MONDAY 19 AUGUST

BEFORE SCHOOL - Staff and Family Photos

RECESS - Staff and Family Photos

LUNCH - Staff and Family Photos

AFTER SCHOOL - Staff and Family Photos

YEAR 9

YEAR 8
YEAR 11

6CMGMB

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45314349/C_Student_Uniform_Policy_2022.pdf
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45334131/Uniform_Handbook_2024.pdf
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SHINEfm Podcast
Tune in this week as we hear from Australian religious songwriter and singer, 
Andrew Chinn as he visited our College last week.

Listen on Spotify: https://rb.gy/y8vndd
Listen on our Website: https://rb.gy/pn7rsm

 Timor Sharing Session and 2025 
Information night

If you are interested in hearing about the adventures from this years immersion 
participants, please come along to one or both sharing sessions. Details below.

A parent session for parents and students interested in participating in the 
immersion in 2025 will follow the group 2 sharing session on Monday 26 August.  
Apologies to Bernadette Fisher and details will be sent home.

Group 1 Timor Sharing Session
Will take place after youth mass this weekend Saturday 17 August.
Youth Mass is from 6pm - 7pm at St Pauls Church and the sharing session will 
follow shortly afterwards in the Parish Hall.

Group 2 Timor Sharing Session
Monday 26 August, in the PRC lecture theatre from 6.00pm – 7.00pm

2025 Parent Information Evening
Monday 26 August, following the Group 2 Sharing Session 7.00pm – 8.00 pm

Basketball Success for Will 
Year 11 student Will Wimshurst was chosen as part of the South Australian 16 
Years & Under Boys Basketball team who recently competed in the School Sport 
Australia National Tournament held on the Gold Coast in QLD. 

Will's team finished third and came away with the bronze medal. William was 
also named in the Australian (All Stars) team. A fantastic result and amazing 
achievement. 

Congratulations Will. 

Developmental Stages and 
Intentional Adult Support (online)

A reminder that your staff, caregivers and families can link into the following 
workshop for free – this is part of support to your community. It is focused on 
understanding the developmental stages of children and young people, and how 
do we support them in an intentional manner. Further information and details 
here: https://tinyurl.com/mryzcw83

Online Curriculum  
Guide 2025

CLICK  
HERE  
TO VIEW

https://rb.gy/y8vndd
https://rb.gy/pn7rsm
https://tinyurl.com/mryzcw83
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/curriculum
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/curriculum
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/curriculum
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Finding the Fab 5 Art Exhibition
Last Friday we celebrated the opening exhibition of Finding the Fab 5 at The Riddoch Arts and Cultural Centre as part of SALA. Students worked with a team from the 
University of Adelaide and then crafted this exhibition with themes of local marine park life and connections to Boandik Country. After the opening formalities, art goers 
listened to talks by artists Scarlett Strachan and Timothy Noble, followed by a thought-provoking speech by Uncle Ken. The exhibition is on until 25 August on the King’s 
Floor and entry is free.
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Saint Mary of the Cross Feast Day
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Farewell Calvary English School
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Andrew Chinn Concert
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VINNIES DAY
Friday 16th August 2024

WHOLE SCHOOL:
Comfy Casual Clothes Day

Please bring gold coins 
to donate to Vinnies

ELCC AND  
MIDDLE SCHOOL:

Please donate a  
non-perishable food item  

for Vinnies. 
Example: 

Canned Harvest meals,
 soup, veggies, tuna or baked 

beans, longlife milk, 
spaghetti or pasta.

SENIOR 
SCHOOL:

 Please donate a toiletry  
item for Vinnies. 

Example: shampoo, 
conditioner, body wash,  

face cleanser, tooth brush,  
or tooth paste

JUNIOR 
SCHOOL:

 Please donate a non-perishable food item  
for Vinnies.

Alternatively, families could donate winter 
essentials such as new: warm pj’s, socks or 

undergarments.

Donations are required for  
local families in need!
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The Book Week Parade will be held on Friday, 23 August for Early Years – Year 
6 including Poplars, commencing at 9am and leaving from the MacKillop 
Junior School Building in a clockwise direction to collect the Reception 
students and then ELCC students and finishing in the Barrie Holmes Stadium 
for each year level to do a march around to show off their wonderful costumes.  

The map below highlights the route the parade will take and some good 
vantage points to view your students. Please follow on at the back of the 
parade if you would like to join us in the Stadium where we will have some 
seating available to watch the final part of the event.

Year 12 students will be dressing up and marching with their Reception 
buddies and we will also be joined by any of the Year 7 students who would 
like to dress up and participate by marching with their Year 3 buddies. 

The event is expected to finish by the end of lesson 2 (10.15am) with all 
classes returning to their normal learning areas for organised Book Week 
activities.

Reminders and further information will be sent out by classroom teachers 
but please contact the library if you have any questions or require 
clarification about the event.

In the unforeseen case of inclement weather, the entire activity will be held 
in the Barry Holmes Stadium.

Parade Order
Year 1, Reception & Year 12 Buddies, Year 2, Poplars, Year 3 / Year 7 Buddies, 
Year 4, Year 5, Year 6 and ELCC.
 
Information will be sent home by class teachers regarding the competitions 
for Book Week.

We look forward to seeing you on the day however, if you are unable to join 
us there will be plenty of photographs and the odd video uploaded to the 
college’s official social pages.

Alexandra Nicholson – Library Manager

Book Week Parade

Book Week Competition

Students are invited to enter our annual Book Week 
Competition. There are Making, Writing and Drawing choices.

Students in the Year 7 and Year 8 Go M.A.D.: Make a Difference 
Classes are holding a book sale to raise money for Vinnies on 
Book Parade Day. If you have any children’s books at home 
in very good condition that you would like to donate, please 
send them to Chris Lloyd in the Library before Friday  August 
23.

The Book Sale will be under the Sails on Friday August 23 
before school and at recess time.

TWC Book Week Competition
Please deliver your entries to the Library by Monday 26 
August.
Make sure your name and class are on your entry.
Do one or do them all….

1. Making
Magical Story Jar

In a jar put a drawing or model of a 
magical character and at least one 
magical item. Decorate the jar with a 
magical setting. Be creative and add 
some more magic to the jar.

2. Writing
Write a short story that has at least two of 
these elements:

•	 a fairy castle, an enchanted forest, 
a hidden doorway, far- away 
mountains, under the sea, secret 
library, dragon’s cave

•	 a magic hat, a wand, map, a spell book, a mirror, potion 
jar, singing stone, time travelling clock, invisibility cloak

•	 a wizard, witch, fairy, dragon, talking animal, leprechaun 

3. Drawing
Draw the front cover of a magic story you 
will write in the future. Include a title, a 
picture, and your name as the author.
 

Shepherdson Road
Mount Gambier, South Australia
Phone: (08) 8725 5455
Fax: (08) 8724 9303
Email: info@tenison.catholic.edu.au
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FATHERS, GRANDFATHERS 
& SPECIAL FRIENDS 
Breakfast

Tenison Woods College invites all Fathers,  
Grandfathers and Special Friends to join us in  

celebrating Father's day
EGG & BACON ROLL BREAKFAST 

 WITH A GOLD COIN DONATION  
PER PERSON APPRECIATED

Friday 30 August 
Barrie Holmes Stadium
7:20am - 8:20am 
Please register your attendance using the  
QR code above by Friday 23 August, 2024. 
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